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RESOLUTION No. 21-19 
 

RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE PASO ROBLES JOINT UNIFIED 
SCHOOL DISTRICT APPROVING USE OF THE INTERLOCAL PURCHASING SYSTEM 

(TIPS) CONTRACTS 
 
 

WHEREAS, Cooperative purchasing through contracts allows the districts to save 
administrative time and expense and satisfies the bid requirements set forth by Public Contract 
Code Section 20111. The Interlocal Purchasing System (TIPS) has conducted cooperative bid 
processes which allow the Paso Robles Joint Unified School District to purchase or contract 
under those bids at the same price and upon the same terms and conditions as set in TIPS 
contracts, and 
 

WHEREAS, the Paso Robles Joint Unified School District wishes to procure, lease or 
contract for items and services offered through TIPS in order to efficiently procure items or 
services; and 
 

WHEREAS, this Board has determined it to be in the best interests of the District to use 
TIPS contracts, and 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, ORDERED AND DECLARED that the 
use of TIPS contracts to purchase, lease or contract for goods and services, is hereby 
authorized and approved and is subject to all terms, conditions and documents as specified in 
the respective TIPS contract. 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, ORDERED AND DECLARED that the Board 
authorizes the Superintendent, the Assistant Superintendent Business Services, or designee, to 
execute all the necessary contract documents with TIPS contractors naming the District as the 
contracting party and that the Board of Trustees of the Paso Robles Joint Unified School District 
hereby adopts Resolution No 21-19 on February 23, 2021. 
 

APPROVED, ADOPTED, AND SIGNED on February 23, 2021 by the following vote: Motioned 
by member Gearhart, seconded by trustee Gannon, with the following vote: 
 
AYES:   Arend, Baker, Bausch, Gearhart, Gannon, Reed, Williams 
NOES:  None 
ABSTAIN:  None 
ABSENT: None 

APPROVE: 
 
 
By:  

 

President of the Board of Trustees 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
By:  

Clerk of the Board of Trustees 


